
 

CITY OF FALLON 

REQUEST FOR COUNCIL ACTION  
 

DATE SUBMITTED: May 27, 2025 

AGENDA DATE: June 3, 2025 

TO: The Honorable City Council 

FROM: Brian Byrd 

AGENDA ITEM TITLE: Consideration and possible action to approve a construction contract with 

A&K Earthmovers of Fallon, Nevada in order to complete the Fallon 

Municipal Airport Reconstruct West Portion of Taxilanes and Additive 

Option Schedule B – Relocate Taxiway G, PWP-CH-2025-296, in the 

amount of One Million Two Hundred Forty Thousand Dollars and Zero 

Cents ($1,240,00.00), of which the FAA share would be 95% or One 

Million One Hundred and Seventy-Eight Dollars and Zero Cents 

($1,178,000) and the City’s share would be 5% or Sixty-Two Thousand 

Dollars and Zero Cents ($62,000). (For possible action) 

 

TYPE OF ACTION REQUESTED: 

 Resolution  Ordinance 

(X) Formal Action/Motion  Other 

 

POSSIBLE COUNCIL ACTION:  Motion to approve a construction contract with A&K Earthmovers of 

Fallon, Nevada in order to complete the Fallon Municipal Airport Reconstruct West Portion of Taxilanes 

and Additive Option Schedule B – Relocate Taxiway G, PWP-CH-2025-296, in the amount of One 

Million Two Hundred Forty Thousand Dollars and Zero Cents ($1,240,00.00), of which the FAA share 

would be 95% or One Million One Hundred and Seventy-Eight Dollars and Zero Cents ($1,178,000) and 

the City’s share would be 5% or Sixty-Two Thousand Dollars and Zero Cents ($62,000). (For possible 

action) 

 

DISCUSSION:  The City has been approved for an FAA grant to complete the West Portion Taxilanes 

and Relocate Taxiway G project at the Fallon Municipal Airport.  This project was previously designed 

by J-U-B Engineers, Inc. Sealed bids for FY 2025 Airport Improvements to the Fallon Municipal Airport 

were received and opened at 10:00 a.m., Friday, May 2, 2025.  Based on available funding, it is anticipated 

that both Base Bid Schedule A – Reconstruct West Portion of Taxilanes and Additive Option Schedule B 

– Relocate Taxiway G will be awarded.   

 



City staff recommends approval of a construction contract with A&K Earthmovers as the lowest 

responsive and responsible bidder. 

 

FISCAL IMPACT: $1,240,000 Construction Contract 

FUNDING SOURCE: $62,000 City of Fallon Airport Fund and $1,178,000 FAA Grant Funds 

PREPARED BY: Brian Byrd, Director of Public Works 

TO BE PRESENTED TO COUNCIL BY: Brian Byrd, Director of Public Works 

 


